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Call to Order
As a quorum was present, Chairman Derrick Sims called the meeting to order and welcomed members. He apologized for not being in person as he was sick.  Chairman Sims then recognized Vice-Chair Betty Wright and asked her to lead the proceedings.  

New Board Member Welcome & Recognitions

Executive Director Diane Cox recognized and welcomed new Board Members: Tyrone Simes (Town of Norlina), Katherine Hilliard (Town of Macon), Gene Pulley (Town of Kittrell), Roxanne Bragg (Franklin County), Melissa Elliott (City of Henderson), and Pat Fields (City of Oxford). 

She then extended the thanks of the Board of Directors to those Board members who are ending their terms of service, and recognized Commissioner Quon Bridges, who attended for his final meeting. 

Approval of the Consent Agenda

Vice-Chair Wright asked for the pleasure of the Board with regard to the Consent Agenda, which contained:

A. October 26, 2023 Board Minutes

B. December 2023 Finance Report

C. December 2023 Budget Amendments 
Motion #1
Danny Wright moved that the Consent Agenda be approved. Zelodis Jay seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
Comments from the Public  

Vice-Chair Wright asked if there were any public comments on issues concerning the COG.  There were no comments. 
2022/2023 Audit Report 
Vice-Chair Wright asked Greg Adams of Thompson, Price, Scott, Adams and Company to proceed with a review of the 2023 Financial Audit Report of the Kerr-Tar Regional Council of Governments. Adams informed the Board that this audit was of ‘unmodified’ opinion (clean) and there were no findings. He then reviewed the audit with the annual financial highlights of assets, liabilities, governmental funds and the council’s total debt. At the end of the fiscal year, the General Fund unassigned fund balance was $411,246 while total fund balance was $779,066. As of June 30, 2023, total fund balance was 31% of total General Fund expenditures for the year.  Fund balance increased by $45,875 over the prior year.
He continued by reviewing the Accounts Payable, General Fund, Unassigned Fund Balance as well as funds that would be collected from Accounts Receivable. He continued by reviewing notes in the Financial Statements, including OPEB, Microloan, RLF and Compliance reviews during audits of Aging and Workforce programs, again stating there were no findings.  
Motion #2

Danny Wright moved that the Audit report be approved as presented. Leo Kelly seconded the motion. A vote was held and the motion carried unanimously.

Guest Speakers: Mary Needham and Jon Dorsey, Regional Directors with the NC Department of insurance 
Mary Needham and Jon Dorsey, both Regional Directors for the NC Department of Insurance introduced themselves and thanked the Board for the invitation to present. They shared that Regional Directors are the liaisons between communities and the state level, working to provide community resources as well as serving as the eyes and ears for citizen concerns and frustrations. 

Jon Dorsey provided an overview of the Consumer Services Division, explaining that this is a focus of the Department. The division works to protect and assist insurance consumers in North Carolina, and provides programs to:

· Assist seniors in avoiding Medicare fraud and in making informed decisions about Medicare (through the SHIIP program)
· Provide the public with resources, such as the Lost Life Insurance Locator which allowed consumers to claim over 65 million dollars in insurance claims in 2023 alone

Dorsey also gave an overview of the two other important divisions: Agent Services, providing support and supervision to agents, brokers and adjusters, and the Disaster Recovery Division, which serves areas that have been hit with disasters as well as with disaster preparedness efforts. 

Needham then gave an overview of the Fraud Control group, working through criminal investigations, regulation of Bail Bondsmen and collaborating with law enforcement at local and state levels. 

Vice-Chair Wright thanked Needham and Dorsey for their work and their presentation, and then recognized Executive Director Cox, asking her to provide her report.
Executive Director’s Report (Handout provided)
Cox provided an overview of current initiatives at the COG by department. 

Over the past month, Economic and Community Development staff have been busy with grant writing assistance.  A $500,000 regional Digital Champion Grant was written and submitted for funding with an additional 1.6 million in funding to be submitted by the end of February 2024, for 2.1 million over 8 grants.  Communities receiving assistance include the City of Henderson, Town of Warrenton and the Town of Franklinton.  Technical Assistance has also been provided to Vance County and Warren County.
For Workforce, she highlighted that two local employers have leveraged Rapid Response services to date in 2024.

For Aging, she noted that Senior Games enrollment had begun and will be kicking off at the Aycock Recreation Center on March 22, 2024.

She also noted that the COG Planning group is participating in an Emergency Shelter Needs Assessment and will be involved in providing Disaster Recovery Financial Administration trainings in April.

Cox mentioned that the Transportation Planner position is currently open and updated the Board on recruitment efforts.

Cox then ceded the floor to Aging Director Nancy Francis, who introduced the Aging Plan Survey and requested the assistance of the Board in both completing and distributing the survey. She explained that the survey is a primary driver of the 2024-2028 goals for the AAA

As there was no further business, Wright then adjourned the meeting. 
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia S. Cox, Executive Director

Secretary to the Board of Directors

